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BALNACLASH STEADING CHANGE OF USE

BASIC PHOTOGRAPHIC RECORD

Dear Sir/Madam,

Please find enclosed a series of photographs that provide an overview of part of the old steading Balnaclash that we are repairing and converting.  All photographs are numbered with an indication of the direction that matches the yellow highlighted ink circles on the accompanying plan.  The steading in question is hatched in ink.

The photographs should provide a feel for the wider layout and the other buildings are also numbered in the drawing as follows:

1. Modern concrete block cow shed.

2. Old timber cart shed, workshop, bothy and grain store above.

3. Old hen house and stick shed.

4. Farmhouse.

5. Old timber shed that was used as sawmill/stick shed and or storage.  Collapsed in snow and now removed.

6. Old small timber shed.  Collapsed and now removed.

7. Old timber cowshed. Collapsed and now removed.

8. Main L-shaped steading.  Long wing still entire although stonework in poor state of repair and concrete asbestos roof also in need of complete replacement.  The short wing is the subject of the planning application.

The photographs were taken in 2009 and 2010 and the precise dates are contained within the electronic files.

Work on the steading commenced earlier this year as we have already been granted full planning permission to repair and convert the old steading wing into a garage and storage area.  

Balnaclash was a Seafield Estate farm until approximately 2003.  The farm acreage was approximately 200 acres and the family of the last farmer had worked the property since the 1940s.  We have little historical information on the farm although we do have copies of some old estate drawings from 1913 that appear to show alterations for the farm, including the possible construction of the various timber buildings.  The steading wing in question was noted as a barn in the drawings.  The double door on the gable wing (below the round window) was added sometime after 1963.  It appears to have been used for general storage and for housing cattle over the years.

There is an old mill pond in the field behind the farm and when we removed the old collapsed timber shed at the side of the steading wing we uncovered an old concrete mill lade running NW to SE along the side of the building and the old mill wheel pit.  Both had been covered over when the timber shed was constructed on top and the mill wheel was filled in with stones.  We have removed some of the stones and intend to keep the wheel pit exposed.  The drain at the base appears to be functioning sufficiently to remove any water collected.  Inside the steading the inner wheel pit had been covered and concreted over as the building’s use changed.  We have not yet discovered any of the history behind the old mill.

We are repairing and converting the steading in a sympathetic way and are retaining the original features and character where we can.  This is taking time but we hope is a fitting way to treat the building.  All the old stonework has been re-pointed with lime mortar.  The old cast gutters have been restored and replaced and we are using material from the farm to carry out any repair or patching work. 

We hope that this information is sufficient for your records but if you require additional photographs or further clarification please let us know.

Yours faithfully,

Chris Bremner

